
 
 

  

 

 

Scalby School 

Newsletter – Thursday 8th December 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope that you are keeping well and are looking forward to the upcoming festive period. I hope as families 

you have plenty of opportunities to spend time together and share valuable social experiences. We look 

forward to welcoming students back in the New Year and working with them not only on academic progress 

but also on their personal development. 

Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday 16th December will be the last day of the Autumn term. This day will be a non-uniform day and we 

ask that students wear a Christmas jumper as part of their non-uniform. Students will be asked to make a 

£1 donation towards our chosen charity, which this year is the Gallows Close Community Centre, who I 

know do a lot of good work supporting a number of students and families who are connected to Scalby 

School. 

End of Term Arrangements 

The Autumn term will end at 12:15 on Friday 16th December. Transport has been arranged to pick students 

up at 12:15. Students are expected back in school on Tuesday 3rd January at the normal start time.  

Attendance 

Over the past two weeks there have been a variety of illnesses that have been circulating through the 

community and this has affected school attendance. We would ask that as parents / carers you continue to 

make sensible decisions about whether your child is well enough to be in school. 

If your child is absent, you must inform school by texting 07860 022949 or by email. Where possible please 

make medical appointments out of school hours, if this is not possible, please send a note in your child’s 

planner that they can show to a Head of Year and their Mentor.  

Year 8 Parents Evening 

A reminder that Year 8 parents evening will take place tonight, 16:00 – 19:00. This event will run online. 

Your child will have received a letter with details of how you can book appointments with teachers. 

Year 11 GCSE Trial Examination 

This week a large number of students have started taking their mock French speaking examinations. It has 

been lovely to hear how students are engaging in this process in preparation for the actual exams in April. 

Following the Christmas holidays, all Year 11 students begin their second round of GCSE trial exams in non-

core subjects. These exams are designed to continue building toward the external GCSE examinations in 

May 2023. Year 11 students should be preparing for these exams and engaging in exam preparation. 

Revision little and often now will create the right habits for students as they move quickly through Year 11. 

Students will be receiving revision packs in mentor time this week to help aid them with their preparations. 

I would ask that you try and support them over the coming weeks with their revision. 
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Respect Agenda 

We have been working hard pushing the Scalby School Respect Agenda with students over the past 6 

months. Lockdown and the increased use of smartphones in student’s lives has meant that some students 

find it increasingly difficult to socialise, interact and engage appropriately. As a school we are determined 

to help students develop so that they can be the best they can be in all areas of their lives. Please be assured 

we will continue to challenge students when they fall short of our Respect Agenda expectations.  

Conduct Online 

I have spoken to a number of parents over recent months about student conduct online. The message I am 

getting is that some parents are struggling to know how best to support their child online. I have attached 

a useful poster from the National Online Safety Group to the back of this newsletter. It gives some useful 

advice for parents on how best to support young people in the online environment.  

Free School Meals 

It has come to our attention that a number of parents whose children might be eligible for free school meals 

have not applied for this. If you believe that your child might be eligible, please use the following link which 

details the relevant criteria: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-school-meals 

Where a student meets the free school meal criteria, credit is automatically and discreetly applied to his/her 

ParentPay account. 

Golden Tickets 

Since May we have been running our Golden Ticket reward scheme. The scheme provides opportunities for 

students to be recognised for demonstrating the school values of Learning, Ambition, Leadership, 

Preparation and Respect. As we come towards the end of term, excitement is building about the Golden 

Ticket draws that will take place next week. On Monday 12th December the Y11 Golden Ticket draw will be 

completed in Y11 assembly and On Wednesday 14th December the Y7-10 Golden Ticket draw will be 

completed and shown virtually in mentor time. There is a fantastic selection of prizes for students to win 

and I look forward to congratulating the happy winners next week. We are grateful to Woodsmith Anglo- 

America who have kindly supported this scheme as part of their community support scheme.  

Being the Best we can be Awards 

Next week I will be presenting certificates to the students who have excelled in Academic Achievement and 

Effort so far this year. Staff members have identified these students as those that are demonstrating our 

school values every single day. If your child arrives home with an award, please take time to congratulate 

them and recognise their hard work.  
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Curriculum  

Over the past 18 months our departments have been working hard to ensure each department area has a 

curriculum that provides a clear progression pathway. If you would like to understand in more depth our 

school curriculum intent and explore each subject areas intent to see what your child is studying, please 

visit the curriculum area of our website. https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/curriculum/  As part of 

this work, we are currently undertaking a curriculum review and Mr Davis is hosting an evening in school 

on Wednesday 14th December to discuss our future plans and ask for feedback from parents. This evening 

will run from 17:00 – 18:00. 

I hope you manage to enjoy some time together as a family over the next few weeks and we look forward 

to seeing everyone back in school on Tuesday 3rdt January. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr C. Robertson 

Headteacher  

https://www.scalby.coastandvale.academy/curriculum/
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